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April 4 – Executive Board 
Washington Federation of State Employees 

 
 

***AN IMPORTANT MESSAGE FROM PRESIDENT MIKE YESTRAMSKI** 

 

Thank you to everyone who responded with their availability and access to the necessary tools to 

participate in a “virtual meeting” via GoToMeeting videoconferencing and/or teleconferencing via 

phone for our April 4, 2020 E-board meeting. 

 

Unfortunately, there were several e-board members who indicated the lack of access to participate in 

this manner. As such, we will not be able to conduct our e-board meetings virtually at this time, as we 

are not able to comply with #2* of the Policy for Conducting Audio and/or Video Teleconference 

Meetings of a Subordinate Body (Appendix E of the AFSCME International Constitution). 

 

* 2. All equipment required to conduct the virtual meeting must be readily accessible, or made 

available, to all participating members. 

 

While we continue to adapt to the new telework culture during this public health emergency, we also 

need to remain in compliance with our constitutional guidelines. We will continue to research options to 

ensure access in case this COVID-19 state of emergency continues beyond May 2020. 

 

Thank you all for your continued patience and courageous work during these challenging times. 

 

In solidarity, 

Mike Yestramski, President 

        

https://www.afscme.org/about/governance/constitution/appendix-e-policy-for-conducting-audio-and-or-video-teleconference-meetings-of-a-subordinate-body

